TO: KAPS EC MEMBERS

FROM: BILL PFOHL, KAPS PRESIDENT

HAPPY NEW YEAR! I hope you all had an enjoyable holiday. As we embark on a new year, I do want to remind you of your commitment to KAPS. Many of you have been very involved in the past year, some somewhat involved, and unfortunately some not involved at all. There are several of you who have not been to an EC meeting in a long period of time. One of my goals was to have maximum input into the EC and KAPS goals this year. The EC meeting format was changed to provide you the opportunity to do this. The meetings were also changed to Saturday to avoid work conflict and a workshop or other CPD activity was provided to make it more professionally viable to attend. I know we are all busy, that is what school psychologists' lives are all about. Lin Cook states that she asks for materials from many of you and she needs to repeatedly call for the information. This costs KAPS and Lin a lot of time and money. Connie Adams is working on a legislative phone tree and asked for input from the regional reps. Only 2 of 5 submitted their materials. This is not acceptable nor is it representing your constituents. This will be an important and busy year with the legislature meeting. The topic of corporal punishment will be high on the agenda. KERA will also be monitored closely. KAPS needs your input and ideas. It is important for all the school psychologists in the state to have their representative's input. If you receive this letter, you are expected to be at the EC meeting or notify me ahead of time. I do want you to let me know what agenda items you need on the agenda. Please help, and get involved. I look forward to your ideas and knowledge.

Your next meeting will be held on January 17, 1992, a Friday. THIS IS A DATE CHANGE!! (SNOW DATE: JANUARY 24, 1992) I have contacted Nadine Block, past Co-Chair of NASP's GPR Committee, to speak on Corporal Punishment. She has testified at both national and state levels on the issues of corporal punishment. (A flyer is enclosed). This topic was decided at the last EC Meeting. I am excited to get such an individual to come. She will talk about both issues and Alternatives to corporal punishment. Please contact others and get them to come. We can only do this with a good turn out, as we have to pay for this type of workshop. It is being held in Louisville to maximize the attendance. If you have other school personnel who are interested, you can bring them at member's price, as your guest. Bring a legislator of your choice!!

I do want you to submit your committee reports and regional updates two weeks before the EC meeting. This allows others to keep up with what you are doing. Please try to remember this.

This is a reminder - there will be meetings on the following dates:

March 7 location TBA

May 16 in Bowling Green.

These are still Saturday dates. Topics for CPD credit at the two remaining meetings will be decided in January. Please schedule your time now.

It was decided at the last EC meeting that KAPS will have a suite at the NASP conference. The dates will be March 24-29 in Nashville. There will be a Kentucky party on March 26th in the suite. Be There!

## KAPS EC AGENDA FOR JANUARY 17, 1992

AGENDA FOR JANUARY 17 MEETING

STARTING TIME: 2 PM EST - LOUISVILLE TIME - THIS IS THE EC MEETING TIME. WORKSHOP WILL START AT 10 AM EST.

LOCATION: HOLIDAY INN - OFF FERN VALLEY ROAD. OFF ROUTE 65 SOUTH. THIS IS SOUTH OF LOUISVILLE.

## ITEMS:

APPROVAL OF EC MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER MEETING
APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT
RESULTS OF VOTE ON "ASSOCIATE" MEMBER STATUS.
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE UPDATE
PR/PI COMMITTEE ACTIVITIES FOR LEGISLATIVE TERM.
KERA UPDATE.

ALL OTHER COMMITTEE AND LIAISON UPDATES!! BRIEF 5 MINUTE SUMMARY. NEW BUSINESS ITEMS